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Salisbury Pathways Committee 

Seventh Meeting 

Date and Time: Monday, for March 16, 2015, at 5:30 p.m. 

Location: Salisbury Town Hall, Downstairs Meeting Room, first floor. 

Present: Pat Hackett, Katherine Kiefer, Natalia Smirnova, Frank Shinneman (via phone). 

 

Minutes: 

5:30 p.m. – call to order. 

1. Approval of the minutes of February 23, 2015 meeting. 

Minutes of February 23, 2015 were approved unanimously as written. 

 

2. “History of the Rail Trail” presentation by Chris Williams; 

Chris Williams was sick with a flu, so this presentation was re-scheduled for next month. 

 

3. Right of Way that would give access from Route 44 through Brook Street to the Rail Trail, and its 

impact on the multi-modal transportation in town. 

Kitty Kiefer reported that the town will probably acquire the access from Route 44 through 

Brook Street to the Rail Trail.  Even though this Committee is not focused on the connection 

from Route 44 to Rail Trail, we can still recommend to Selectmen to accept the responsibility for 

this connection because it will support the expansion of pedestrian network in Salisbury.  

 

4. Report by Kitty Kiefer and Pat Hackett on the results of the request for $2,500 for feasibility study at 

the March 2 Selectmen meeting. 

• Kitty Kiefer reported that on March 2, 2015 Selectmen meeting, Pathways Committee’s 

request for $2,500 for a feasibility study for our first priority sidewalk part (Meadow Street – 

New Firehouse) was approved. 

• Pat Hackett presented the new Estimate of Professional Services for the feasibility study for 

the sidewalk from Meadow Street to the New Firehouse.  The estimate from Allied 

Engineering Association LLC (AEA) is attached.  The estimate is for the total of $12,000, with 

the design development/base preparation phase total of $6,500.  Discussion followed 
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ensuring that we do not over-pay AEA, use our allocated budget frugally, and get the project 

of a feasibility study moving forward. 

Resolution: Salisbury Pathways Committee approved up to a maximum of $2,500 to pay to Allied 

Engineering Association LLC for the services identified in their Estimate of Professional Services as 

Section 1, items 1, 2, and 2. In particular, those services are: 

“1. D.O.T. Mapping/Property Line Research; 

  2. Field Survey (topographic, utilities, etc.) 

  2. Base Map Preparation.” 

Pat Hackett is to negotiate this scope of work and payment with AEA. Pat Hackett is authorized to 

order this work if he is successful staying within or under the budget of $2,500.  

 

5. Citizens Comments 

No citizens present. 

 

6. New business 

Preliminary Agenda for April 20 meeting: 

1. Approval of the minutes of the March 16 meeting. 

2. “History of the Rail Trail” presentation by Chris Williams; 

3. Report by Pat Hackett about the results of negotiation with AEA for services identified in their 

Estimate of Professional Services as Section 1, items 1, 2, and 2; 

4. Report by Chris Williams about the DOT pavement schedule for Route 44 and 41, and other 

initiatives to increase pedestrian safety and implement traffic calming; 

5. Citizens Comments; 

6. New Business 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalia V. Smirnova, Secretary, on March 17, 2015. 

Minutes approved unanimously as written on April 20, 2015. 





 
  
 
 

Allied Engineering Assoc LLC 
95 Main Street  3rd Floor – East 

P.O. Box 726 
North Canaan, CT 06018 

860-824-1400 
860-824-1401 fax 

allied-engineering@snet.net 
 

Salisbury Pathways Project 
Estimate of Professional Services 

Meadow Street to Brook Street (New Firehouse) 
 
1. Design Development/Base Preparation Phase 
        Estimated Fee: $6,500  
 Services to include the following: 
 1.         D.O.T. Mapping/Property Line Research 
 2. Field Survey (topographic, utilities, etc.) 
 2.         Base Map Preparation 
 3.         Site Visit(s) 
 4.         Preliminary Layout/Design 
 5.         Preparation of Cost Estimate based on Preliminary Design  
 6.         Presentation to Pathway Committee for review/comment. 
 
2. Approval/Permit Phase 
        Estimated Fee: $1,000  
 Services to include the following: 
 1.         Presentation of approved design (by Pathway Committee) to Town of  
  Salisbury for support and funding, if required. 
 2. Submit to State and local agencies for permitting (CTDOT, Planning &  
  Zoning, and Conservation Commission). 
 3. Meetings associated with Approval Process. 
 
3. Construction Documentation/Bid Phase 
        Estimated Fee:           $4,500  
 Services to include the following: 
 1.   Based on approved permit drawings generate construction drawings and  
  specifications for bidding purposes. 
 2. Assist Town with the bidding process (contractor list, bid review, etc.). 
 
 

    Total Estimated Engineering Fees: $12,000 
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Salisbury Pathways Committee 

Eighth Meeting 

Date and Time: Monday, for April 20, 2015. 

Location: Salisbury Town Hall, Upstairs Meeting Room, second floor. 

Present: Pat Hackett, Katherine Kiefer, Natalia Smirnova, Frank Shinneman, Chris Williams, Curtis Rand, 
Carol Williams, Tessie Connell. 

Minutes: 

5:32 p.m. – call to order. 

1. Approval of the Minutes of the March 16 meeting. 

Minutes approved as written unanimously. 
 

2. “History of the Rail Trail” presentation by Chris Williams. 

Chris Williams described the history of the Rail Road since 1867 and the Rail Trail land 

acquisition by the Town in 1968. Special meeting to acquire the land was attended and voted by 

more than 300 people. Attached are the minutes of Town of Salisbury Town Meeting in August 

1968 and October 1968, as well as the deed from Penn Central Company for the sale of the land 

for $22,000.00 in 1968.  

Chris Williams described that the from 1869 till 1965 the rail road provided economic 

development of this area and created opportunities for vacation destinations for New York City 

residents. Attached are pictures of the train stations and rail road portions that went through 

our area.   

Source: “The Central New England Railroad, 1867-1967.” 1972, The Salisbury Association, 

Salisbury, CT.  
 

3. Report by Pat Hackett about the results of negotiation with AEA for the services identified in their 

Estimate of Professional Services as Section 1, items 1, 2, and 2. 

Pat Hackett presented the Allied Engineering Associates (AEA) Professional Services Agreement 

to perform D.O.T. Mapping/Property Line Research for the fee of $2,500. This sum was 

approved at the Selectmen meeting in February. The AEA Professional Services Agreement is 

attached. At the meeting, this agreement was signed by Frank Shinneman, President of the 

Pathways Committee, and by Curtis Rand, First Selectman.  
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After the execution of the Agreement, Carol Williams volunteered to deliver it to AEA for the 

execution on their part. After that is done, the work should commence within two weeks. The 

executed by both parties Agreement is to be brought back to the Committee and to be filed at 

the Town Hall. Curtis is to cut a $1,000 deposit check to AEA by Friday, April 24. 
 

4. Report by Chris Williams about the DOT pavement schedule for Route 44 and 41, and other 

initiatives to increase pedestrian safety and implement traffic calming. 

Chris Williams reported that DOT does not plan the paving of the Rt. 44 or Rt. 41 in Salisbury in 

the near future. Therefore, Chris proposed to latch on to other organizations that could possibly 

help to move this project forward. One idea is to go to the Council of Governments (COG) 

meeting in Torrington on May 14 and research if we can ask them for money or if we can latch 

on to their similar projects and expand the work into Salisbury. Kitty Kiefer volunteered to 

attend this meeting.  
 

5. Citizens Comments. 

Curtis Rand described the time line for the budget approval process for the Town. He said that if 

the Committee needs to ask for money for future work on the pathways, the request to 

Selectmen should come by Christmas time of any given year to be included in the following year 

budget.  

Curtis said that STEAP grants are for $500,000 per locality, and Salisbury and Sharon applied this 

year for the Transfer Station Project. If this project gets funded – Pathways should wait till next 

year to apply. If Transfer Station does not get funded, Pathways Committee can apply this year 

by October.  
 

6. New Business. 

Preliminary Agenda for May 18 Meeting: 

1) Report on the AEA Agreement execution and the progress of the work on the D.O.T. 

Mapping/Property Line Research; 

2) Report on the COG meeting. 

Meeting adjourns at 6:27 p.m. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalia V. Smirnova, Secretary, on April 24, 2015. 

Minutes approved unanimously as written on May 18, 2015 
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Salisbury Pathways Committee 

Ninth Meeting 

Date and Time: Monday, for May 18, 2015, at 5:30 p.m. 

Location: Salisbury Town Hall, Downstairs Meeting Room, first floor. 

Present: Katherine Kiefer, Natalia Smirnova, Frank Shinneman, Chris Williams. 

 

Minutes: 

5:30 p.m. – call to order. 

1. Approval of the Minutes of the April 20 meeting. 

Minutes approved as written unanimously. 
 

2. Report on the AEA Agreement execution and the progress of the work on the D.O.T. 

Mapping/Property Line Research. 

The AEA Agreement for work on DOT Mapping/Property Line Research executed by Curtis Rand 

and Frank Shinneman was given to AEA. AEA did not yet execute it. Frank and Kitty are to follow-

up with AEA to get the work started. 

 

3. Report on the COG meeting on May 14 in Torrington – Kitty Kiefer. 

Kitty attended the meeting. Region 1 towns plus Norfolk and Goshen were present. They 

discussed the scheduling of highway maintenance. Currently the highways should last 20 years, 

but due yto chemicals used during the winter, the highways do not last 20 years without repair. 

Kitty reported that Rt. 44 will be repaved soon: from North Canaan to Millerton.  

 

4. Report on the NACTO Bikeway Workshop – Chris Williams. 

Chris Williams attended the meeting on April 23, 2015. At that meeting a consultant from 

Portland, OR, described their successes and challenges with creation of biking and walking lanes. 

Bike and Walk CT presented a plan for development of biking and walking in the urban areas in 

CT. There are no grants for sidewalks. Bigger towns will get the money if money become 

available.  



Page 2 of 2 
 

Bike and Walk CT is designing bike lanes for a “12 years old white girl” profile. The bike lanes 

should be 8-10 feet wide to allow 2 bikes go side-by-side. Plastic barriers will identify lanes. CT 

has to pay attention to snow removal. Oregon only cares about leaves removal, for which they 

have a specially designed machine.  

 

5. Comment about DOT drainage engineer about the pipe by the Meadow Street – Pat Hackett. 

Pat was not present at the meeting, so this comment will be heard next time. 

 

6. Citizens Comments. 

No citizens were present. 

 

7. New Business. 

• Frank Shinneman said that he is moving out of town, so he will resign from this 

committee on June 15, 2015. We need to find a replacement for Frank. 

 

• Preliminary Agenda for June 15, 2015, Meeting: 

1) Report on the AEA Agreement execution and the progress of the work on the 

D.O.T. Mapping/Property Line Research – Kitty or Frank; 

2) Comment about DOT drainage engineer about the pipe by the Meadow Street – 

Pat Hackett. 

3) Frank Shinneman replacement; 

4) Citizens Comments; 

5) New Business. 

 

 

Meeting adjourns at 6:02 p.m. 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalia V. Smirnova, Secretary, on May 24, 2015.  

Minutes approved unanimously as written on June 15, 2015. 
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Salisbury Pathways Committee 

Eleventh Meeting 

 

Date and Time: Monday, July 20, 2015, at 5:30 p.m. 

Location: Salisbury Town Hall, Downstairs Meeting Room, first floor. 

Present: Katherine Kiefer, Natalia Smirnova, Chris Williams, Pat Hackett, Peggy O’Brien. 

 

Minutes: 

5:30 p.m. – call to order. 

1. Approval of the Minutes of the June 15 meeting. 

Approved unanimously with two misspelling corrections. 

 

2. Report on the AEA Agreement execution and the progress of the work on the D.O.T. 

Mapping/Property Line Research – Natalia. 

Natalia presented the e-mail communication with AEA regarding the progress of the 

base map completion. The current state of affairs is: 1) the retainer check of $1,000 was 

received by AEA; 2) Mat Kiefer has finished the field work. Now he will do calculations 

and the map. The date of completion of this work was given as Tuesday, July 21, 2015. 

Natalia will follow-up with AEA to obtain the map by the next meeting. 

 

3. Wetlands Commission meeting – Pat and Chris. 

Pat and Chris attended the Wetlands Commission meeting on July 13, 2015 at 6:30 p.m. 

in Town Hall. They informed the Commission about our work on the extension of the 

sidewalk for the emergency evacuation route for the SCS to bring them up to date.  

The agenda of the Wetlands Commission was amended to reflect their presentation: 

“The agenda was approved unanimously with the following additions: 1) A 

preliminary discussion with Chris Williams and Pat Hackett for the Pathways 

Committee to create a sidewalk extension from the SCS school to the new 

firehouse (which would require a stream crossing and/or culvert,…” The agenda 

of Wetlands Commission is attached. 
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4. Report on the progress of informing the property owners along Route 44 between Meadow 

Street and the New Fire House where the sidewalk is to be constructed. – Kitty. 

Kitty reported that she started drafting the letter to home owners, but decided to wait 

until the map will be completed and we will know for sure which properties will be 

affected.  

 

5. Citizens Comments – no comments were made. 

 

6. New Business: 

a. Election of the new Chair of the Pathways Committee due to Frank Shinneman’s 

resignation. Kitty Kiefer was nominated by Chris Williams and seconded by Peggy 

O’Brien. Kitty Kiefer was elected unanimously to be the Chair of the Salisbury Pathways 

Committee.  

b. Skipping August meeting. Next meeting is on September 21, 2015.  

c. Preliminary agenda for September 21, 2015: 

i. Mapping/Property Line Research: map should be done, committee to discuss 

the map and the next steps of the project; 

ii. Draft letter to property owners to inform them of the project: based on the 

property line research discuss the letter to property owners; 

iii. Discussion of the adjustments to design expectations for the Meadow Street to 

Brook Street (New Firehouse) segment of the pathway. Committee will 

brainstorm how to negotiate with AEA and how to obtain funding for the next 

stages of the project. 

 

 

Meeting adjourns at 6:01 p.m. 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalia V. Smirnova, Secretary, on July 26, 2015. 



SALISBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
MEETING MINUTES - DRAFT 

July 13, 2015, 2015 
6:30 PM  SALISBURY TOWN HALL 

 
 

Present: Members Larry Burcroff, Rod Lankler, Steve Belter, Lynn Meehan, Davin 
Lindy; Attorney Mark Capecelatro, Engineer Pat Hackett, Attorney Bob D’Andrea, 
Architect John Allee, Mat Kiefer, Chris Williams, Curtis Rand. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:40 pm. Curtis Rand reported that Administrator 
Peter Oliver was recovering from knee surgery. 
 
The agenda was approved unanimously with the following additions: 1) A preliminary 
discussion with Chris Williams and Pat Hackett for the Pathways Committee to create a 
sidewalk extension from the SCS school to the new firehouse (which would require a 
stream crossing and/or culvert, and 2) Discussion of conversation with Mr. Oliver, Mr. 
Rand and DEEP Wetlands administrator Darcy Winthur about procedural issues relating 
to permit forms. 
 

1) McClearn property reconstruction, 112 South Shore Road. Attorney Capecelatro 
was present representing the McClearns. Mr. Capecelatro explained that the 
application would involve no expansion of any building footprint, and it includes 
a relocated storm drain within the regulated area. This pipe currently drains 
directly into the lake, while the new proposed drain would empty into a rain 
garden before entering the lake. A section of new roof would be added over an 
existing porch and the roof drains would also empty into the rain garden. Mr. 
Capecelatro also noted that the existing bituminous material on the site will be 
replaced by porous pavement, which will now more than satisfy the requirements 
of the Salisbury Planning and Zoning Commission (P&Z).  Mr. Capecelatro also 
mentioned that the P&Z had approved this application, conditional on approval 
from the Conservation Commission (CC). 
 
Mr. Belter described a site visit made to the property by several members of the 
CC in the last week. Mr. Belter moved approval of the McClearn application, Rod 
Lankler seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously. 

 
2) Mr.Blass has applied to the CC for a culvert replacement at the Blackwell 

property, 105 Taconic Road. The proposed culvert is on the driveway to the 
Blackwell property and would be a pre-cast concrete culvert. According to the 
application, engineering data have been developed by Ralph Stanton. Mr. Belter 
mentioned that several members had made a site visit to the proposed repair, 
noting that although the stream under the culvert was in high flow, it could be 
better achieved during a dry period. 

 



Mr. Belter moved approval of the Blass application, pending engineering data to 
be received by the CC. Rod Lankler seconded the motion and it was approved 
unanimously. 

 
3) The Commission has received an application for Preliminary Review from 

Hamlet Hill Farm to construct an additional farm pond. The CC noted that they 
will seek more information concerning soils, wetlands, and alternatives.  

 
Mr. Belter made a motion that a final application be presented to the Conservation 
Commission and that the proposal be referred to the NW Conservation District for 
technical assistance; Rod Lankler seconded the motion and it was approved 
unanimously.  
 

Mr. Rand was present to describe a recent conversation with DEEP Wetlands 
Administrator Darcy Winthur at the request of several CC members concerning 
application forms.  Ms. Winthur reviewed to Commission’s application forms and 
recommends changing the language on the Preliminary Review form to include the 
exemptions for jurisdictional exceptions in the wetland regulations.  

 
Rod Lankler made a motion to change the Preliminary Review application to reflect 
language from DEEP concerning jurisdictional exemptions, this was seconded by Lynn 
Meehan and approved unanimously. 

 
 

 
 
 
For the Commission, Acting Secretary 
Curtis Rand   July 15, 2015 
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Salisbury Pathways Committee 

Twelfth Meeting 

 

Date and Time: Monday, September 21, 2015, at 5:30 p.m. 

Location: Salisbury Town Hall, Downstairs Meeting Room, first floor. 

Present: Katherine Kiefer, Natalia Smirnova, Chris Williams, Peggy O’Brien. 

 

Minutes: 

5:33 p.m. – call to order. 

1. Approval of the Minutes of the July 20, 2015 meeting. 
Minutes approved unanimously. 
 

2. Mapping/Property Line Research: map is done, committee to discuss the map and the next steps 
of the project. 

Natalia presented the map produced by AEA. Chris Williams explained to the committee 
and the citizens, who were in attendance, that now we understand the situation with 
the topology of the area. It looks like the right-of-way will be enough to construct a 
state-mandated 5 feet wide sidewalk, as well as to be 5 feet away from the pavement. 
The copy of the map will be brought by Kitty to the Selectmen meeting on October 5th to 
ask for the next round of funding for the project. The hard copy of the original drawing 
will be stored at Committee’s Secretary’s files. An electronic copy of the map is 
attached.  
 

3. Draft letter to property owners to inform them of the project: based on the property line 
research discuss the letter to property owners. 

Now we are ready to draft the letter to property owners. Kitty will draft the letter and 
Chris will help to edit it. Next meeting we will discuss. 
 

4. Discussion of the adjustments to design expectations for the Meadow Street to Brook Street 
(New Firehouse) segment of the pathway. Committee to brainstorm how to negotiate with AEA 
and how to obtain funding for the next stages of the project. 

Natalia presented the updated Estimate of Professional Services from AEA. (Attached) 
To continue the project we need to have $4,000 for the Phase 1B: points 4, 5, 6. 
Committee decided to take the following steps: 

1. Kitty will present at Selectmen meeting on October 5 and will try to get the sum 
of $4,000 or $10,000 for the next stages in the Town budget. 

2. Since DOT will be paving Route 44, Chris will reach out and try to argue that DOT 
will do the work on the pipe’s extension. 

3. Kitty will explore COG and Berkshire Taconic Foundation for the grants 
4. Peggy will reach out to Wendy Hamilton to ask about funding she was able to 

obtain for the Dog Park.  
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5. Peggy will reach to the Economic Development Committee to find out about 
funding opportunities. 
 

5. Citizens Comments. 
There were two citizens present at the meeting. Both were interested in seeing the map 
and learning about the Committee’s achievements so far. They participated in the 
discussion of funding opportunities for “Meadow Street to Brook Street” part of the 
project. They also gave some suggestions about funding sources at the state level and 
from private foundations.  
 

6. New Business. 
Natalia reported that she was asked to join the Salisbury Board of Education. If she gets 
elected, there will be a conflict between the dates of committee and board meetings. 
Committee members decided that they will adjust their meeting dates/times to 
accommodate the work of the Board of Ed.  
 
Chris reported that he is running for the Board of Finance position.  Committee agreed 
to accommodate the schedule of that committee if Chris gets elected. 
 
For now, the dates for the next three meetings are as follows: October 19, November 
16, and December 21.  
 
Preliminary Agenda for October 19 meeting: 

1. Approval of minutes for September 21, 2015; 
2. Review the letter to the property owners along “Meadow Street to Brook 

Street” section; 
3. Report on October 5 Selectmen meeting and the fate of $4,000 budget need; 
4. Report on all assignments listed in number (4) above.  

 
 
Meeting adjourns at 6:15 p.m. 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalia V. Smirnova, Secretary, on September 25, 2015. 

 



Allied Engineering Assoc LLC
95 Main Street  3rd Floor – East

P.O. Box 726
North Canaan, CT 06018

860-824-1400
860-824-1401 fax

allied-engineering@snet.net

Salisbury Pathways Project
Estimate of Professional Services

Meadow Street to Brook Street (New Firehouse)

1. Design Development/Base Preparation Phase
Estimated Fee: $6,500

Services to include the following:
1. D.O.T. Mapping/Property Line Research
2. Field Survey (topographic, utilities, etc.)
2. Base Map Preparation
3. Site Visit(s)
4. Preliminary Layout/Design
5. Preparation of Cost Estimate based on Preliminary Design 
6. Presentation to Pathway Committee for review/comment.

2. Approval/Permit Phase
Estimated Fee: $1,000

Services to include the following:
1. Presentation of approved design (by Pathway Committee) to Town of 

Salisbury for support and funding, if required.
2. Submit to State and local agencies for permitting (CTDOT, Planning & 

Zoning, and Conservation Commission).
3. Meetings associated with Approval Process.

3. Construction Documentation/Bid Phase
Estimated Fee: $4,500

Services to include the following:
1. Based on approved permit drawings generate construction drawings and 

specifications for bidding purposes.
2. Assist Town with the bidding process (contractor list, bid review, etc.).

Total Estimated Engineering Fees: $12,000

4.
( )

Preliminary Layout/Design
5. Preparation of Cost Estimate based on Preliminary Design

y y g

6. Presentation to Pathway Committee for review/comment.
p y g

Phase 1a:  
(Completed)

Phase 1b
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Salisbury Pathways Committee 

Tenth Meeting 
 
Date and Time: Monday, June 15, 2015, at 5:30 p.m. 
Location: Salisbury Town Hall, Downstairs Meeting Room, first floor. 
Present: Katherine Kiefer, Natalia Smirnova, Frank Shinneman, Chris Williams, Pat Hackett, Peggy 
O’Brien. 
 

Minutes: 

5:34 p.m. – call to order. 

1. Approval of the Minutes of the May 18 meeting. 

Minutes approved unanimously as written. 

 

2. Report on the AEA Agreement execution and the progress of the work on the D.O.T. 

Mapping/Property Line Research 

Natalia reported that she obtained a copy of the executed AEA Agreement for the Base Map, 
which is attached.  
Natalia also reported that she was in communication with Bob Gilchrest of AEA, who stated that 
they “did indeed receive the signed PSA, however we still have not yet received the retainer 
check. George has reached out to Matt Kiefer (Lamb-Kiefer Land Surveyors) to start the survey 
work. Matt has it on his schedule to start as soon as he can. We have no definitive date from 
him yet but will let you know as soon as we do. Once we get his survey information we’ll put 
together a base map which we can use moving forward.” -- from the e-mail on Friday, June 12, 
2015 12:02 PM.  
The next steps for the Committee are:  

(1) get the retainer check drawn and sent to AEA. Natalia is to e-mail a copy of executed 
contract to Kitty and to Joe Cleveland, Town Comptroller, with the request to draw the 
retainer check. 
(2) Natalia is to send an e-mail to Mat Kiefer to ask for a timeframe for completion of his 
survey work.  

Report on the progress next time. 
 

3. Comment about DOT drainage engineer about the pipe by the Meadow Street – Pat Hackett. 

Pat reported that he and Kitty have met with DOT drainage engineer, Claire Marie, at the culvert 
to inspect the pipe. Result: as long as the Wetlands Commission approves the extension of the 
pipes underneath the road, DOT will sign off for the issuance of the permit to extend the pipe.  
The next step of the Committee is: 

(1) Pat and Chris are to go to the Wetlands Commission meeting to preliminary inform 
them of what the plans are and get their feedback.  

Report on the progress next time. 
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Kitty suggested that we should inform the property owners along Route 44 between Meadow 
Street and the New Fire House where the sidewalk is to be constructed. Committee agreed that 
this is the best course of action. Kitty is to draft a letter to property owners with the attachment 
of the Salisbury Central School (SCS) Letter of Support signed by the SCS Principal, Ms. Carter, 
and by BOE Chairperson, Mr. Rolo, from October 30, 2014 (attached). 
 
Report on the progress next time. 
 

4. Frank Shinneman replacement. 

Frank Shinneman submitted his official resignation letter to the Committee. The Committee 
accepted the resignation and thanked Frank for his service. Kitty Kiefer nominated Peggy 
O’Brien to fill in Frank Shinneman’s term, which is to expire on August 11, 2016.  
Peggy O’Brien told the Committee that she is an attorney by training, she is a resident of 
Salisbury, and she is active in the community service on various committees. She thinks 
pathways are a great idea and she wants to contribute to the work on this committee.  
 

5. Citizens Comments – no citizens present. 

 

6. New Business. 

Kitty Kiefer brought to the attention of the committee the potential ideas within the 

Landscaping Plan from the Lakeville Conservancy. 

 

Meeting adjourns at 6:17 p.m. 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalia V. Smirnova, Secretary, on June 18, 2015. 

Minutes approved unanimously with two corrections on July 20, 2015. 











Page 1 of 3 
 

Salisbury Pathways Committee 

Thirteenth Meeting 

 

Date and Time: Monday, October 19, 2015, at 5:30 p.m. 

Location: Salisbury Town Hall, Upstairs Meeting Room, second floor. 

Present: Katherine Kiefer, Natalia Smirnova, Chris Williams, Peggy O’Brien, Pat Hacket. 

 

Minutes: 

5:32 p.m. – call to order. 

1. Approval of minutes for September 21, 2015: 

Minutes approved unanimously. 
 

2. Review the letter to the property owners along “Meadow Street to Brook Street” section: 

The draft of the letter was distributed and discussion commenced. After the discussion, 

Kitty Kiefer is to incorporate all the comments/suggestions and e-mail the letter to the 

committee members. The letter with all comments/suggestions is attached. Kitty now 

has to show it to other Selectmen and the send to the residents. 

 

3. Report on October 5 Selectmen meeting and the fate of $4,000 budget need: 

Kitty reported that in order for us to get in the Salisbury Town budget for next year we 

need to submit a formal request to the Selectmen. Natalia is to draft this letter and send 

to Kitty together with the Estimate of Professional Services from AEA. Natalia is also to 

include the letter of support from the Board of Education. Kitty is to forward this 

request to the Selectmen to be out into the budget for 2016. Kitty is to copy the 

following people/entities on the e-mail: Emily Egan, Joe Cleveland, Donny Reed, 

Conservation Commission, P&Z. 

 

4. Report on all assignments:  

• Since DOT will be paving Route 44, Chris will reach out and try to argue that DOT will 

do the work on the pipe’s extension: 
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Chris reported that there is no word from DOT. Chris will keep on top of this. 

• Kitty will explore COG and Berkshire Taconic Foundation for the grants: 

Kitty reported that she did not attend the COG. Has to follow-up. 

• Peggy will reach out to Wendy Hamilton to ask about funding she was able to obtain 

for the Dog Park: 

Peggy reported that the Dog Park was privately funded.  

Peggy reported that potential grantors could be: Main Street Investment Fund 

(program of the State), Infrastructure Investment fund, CT DoT. 

 

5. Citizens Comments: no citizens present. 

 

6. New Business: 

Next meeting is to be on Monday, November 23 at 5:30 p.m. in Town Hall. 

It is not the third, but rather the fourth Monday of November. This change was made due to the 

conflict with the Board of Education meeting where Natalia has to be present. 

 

 

Meeting adjourns at 6:10 p.m. 

 

 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalia V. Smirnova, Secretary, on October26, 2015. 
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Draft of the Letter to Residents along Route 44 between Meadow Street and Brook Street: 

 

The Salisbury Pathways Committee is sending this letter to let you know about a sidewalk project in your 
area. This project is in the early stages of design. 

 

Salisbury Central School has designated the Lakeville Hose Company's new station as the evacuation 
destination and safe haven for our Town's children, faculty and staff. The current sidewalk from the 
school to the fire station ends at Meadow St. Our project will extend the sidewalk from Meadow St. to 
Brook St., which will allow a safe path for all to the new Fire Station.  

 

A sidewalk will also allow pedestrian traffic from the Fire Station to the Center of Lakeville safe passage. 
The increased foot traffic will be an economic boost to businesses in the area as more people use the 
sidewalk. With the recent Town acquisition of the Brook St right of way (from Routes 44 & 41 to the 
Railway Ramble), Town residents will have easier access to bike and walk on the Ramble as well as the 
option to cross country ski in the winter months. 

 

As earlier stated, we are in the early stages of feasibility and design. The proposed sidewalk location 
would be fully in the State's right of way and would conform to all statutes such as grade, safety, and 
handicap accessibility. This letter is to let you know that we are working on this and welcome your input 
at any and all phases of the project. 

 

Thank you 

Salisbury Pathway Committee 

 

Members are: Katherine Kiefer, Natalia Smirnova, Christian Williams, Pat Hackett, and Peggy O'Brien 
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Salisbury Pathways Committee 

Fourteenth Meeting 

 

Date and Time: Monday, November 23, 2015, at 5:30 p.m. 

Location: Salisbury Town Hall, Downstairs Meeting Room, first floor. 

Present: Katherine Kiefer, Natalia Smirnova, Chris Williams, Peggy O’Brien, Pat Hackett. 

 

Minutes: 

5:29 p.m. – call to order. 

1. Approval of minutes for October 19, 2015; 

Minutes approves as amended. 

2. Report on the result of the request for $9,500 submitted to the Selectmen meeting of 

November 5 – Kitty Kiefer; 

Kitty Kiefer reported that she presented our request for funds and the map. Curtis took 

the map and will take it to DOT. Selectmen did not approve $9,500 because other 

expenses are coming up.  

After discussion we decided to ask Kitty to present an updated request for $4,750 to 

Selectmen meeting on December 7. This would cover phase 1 of the project and account 

for price increase contingency.  

3. Discussion of other means of getting the funding; 

 Infrastructure Investment Fund – Peggy is to talk to Jacelyn Ayer to get more 

information; 

 DOT grant – when they pave route 44 – they might be willing to include some into 

their budget – Kitty is to find out; 

 Salisbury Fire Commission – find out if they are ready to renovate the Fire House – 

Kitty; 

 Board of Education – Natalia is to bring it up at the BoE meeting to see if they will be 

willing to contribute. 

4. Approval of schedule of meetings for 2016: 
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Salisbury Pathways Committee meets every third Monday of the month. Exceptions for 

2016 will be: February – we will meet on February 29; and September – we will meet on 

September 26, 2016. 

 

Below is the approved schedule of meetings for 2016: 

January 18 

February 29 * (fourth Monday) 

March 21 

April 18 

May 16 

June 20 

July 18 

August 15 

September 26 * (fourth Monday) 

October 17 

November 21 

December 19 

 

5. Citizens Comments. 

No comments were made. 

6. New Business: 

• Letter to abutters: Kitty gave it to Selectmen to approve. Next Selectmen 

meeting Kitty is to find out what the status is. 

• Next meeting will be on Monday, December 14. 

• Preliminary Agenda for December 14, 2015: 

o DOT – map – Kitty; 

o Infrastructure Investment Act – Peggy; 

o Budget for $4,750 -- Kitty; 

o Letter to abutters – Kitty. 

Meeting adjourns at 6:13 p.m. 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalia V. Smirnova, Secretary, on November 24, 2015. 
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Salisbury Pathways Committee 

Fifteenth Meeting 

 

Date and Time: Monday, December 14, 2015, at 5:30 p.m. 

Location: Salisbury Town Hall, Downstairs Meeting Room, first floor. 

Present: Katherine Kiefer, Natalia Smirnova, Chris Williams, Pat Hackett. 

 

Minutes: 

5:29 p.m. – call to order. 

1. Approval of the minutes for November 23, 2015; 

Minutes approves as written. 

2. DOT – map – Kitty; 

 DOT does not yet know when they will pave Rt. 44, and the details of the pavement plan 

are not yet finalized. This is important for us because it could be possible to ask DOT to do 

the culvert before the pavement. Chris is to keep in communication with the DOT. 

 We need to revisit the map to see if there is enough space for right-of-way on the other 

side of Rt. 44. The sidewalk job will be longer there than on the other side, but the terrain is 

more conducive to pavement. Pat is to analyze the map to determine if there is enough 

space for right-of-way.  

3. Infrastructure Investment Act – Peggy; 

Roll over to the next meeting since Peggy is not present.  

4. Budget for $4,750 -- Kitty; 

 Kitty reported that $4,750 is in the budget proposal for 2016. Board of Finance budget 

meeting is January 14, 2016. Chris will be there and will report afterwards. 

 Another idea for funding: if our firehouse is classified as a regional emergency shelter, open 

to use by other towns, then we can make a case to the Reginal Emergency Planning Team 

to allocate the funds for the sidewalk to enhance access to the facility. A copy of the e-mail 

communication between Curtis Rand, Salisbury First Selectmen, and Rick Lynn, Executive 

Director of the Northwest Hills Council of Governments is attached.  
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The Pathways Committee will revisit this in January. Natalia will make a presentation at the 

Board of Education to inform them of this opportunity. After that we will contact Rick Lynn 

to see what should be done to apply for such a designation.  

5. Letter to abutters – Kitty; 

Letter is not to be sent yet. Hold the letter until we know which side of the street is proposed. 

6. Citizens Comments. 

No comments were made. 

7. New Business: 

 Meetings for 2016.  

Below is the approved schedule of meetings for 2016: 

January 11** (second Monday) -- amended 

February 29 * (fourth Monday) 

March 21 

April 18 

May 16 

June 20 

July 18 

August 15 

September 26 * (fourth Monday) 

October 17 

November 21 

December 19 

 

 Preliminary agenda for January 11, 2016 meeting: 

1) Right of Way – Pat reviews the map and reports if we have enough space on both 

sides of rt. 44.  

2) Infrastructure Investment Act – Peggy; 

 

Meeting adjourns at 5:55 p.m. 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalia V. Smirnova, Secretary, on December 21, 2015. 
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From: Rick Lynn <rlynn@northwesthillscog.org> 

Date: December 4, 2015 at 1:48:24 PM EST 

To: Curtis Rand <crand@salisburyct.us> 

Cc: Jocelyn Ayer <jayer@northwesthillscog.org>, Katherine Kiefer 
<katherine.kiefer.esq@gmail.com>, Jim Dresser <jdresser@snet.net>, Emily Egan 
<eegan@salisburyct.us>, Tom Vannini <Thomas.Vannini@ct.gov> 

Subject: Re: Sidewalk extension 

 

Hi Curtis, 

Each year DEMHS Region 5, which includes the Town of Salisbury, receives a few hundred thousand 
dollars for homeland security planning, training, exercising, and equipment. While local officials through 
the Regional Emergency Planning Team make decisions on how those funds are used, DEMHS has 
restricted the use to regionally significant items. If the new firehouse were to be classified as a regional 
emergency shelter, open to use by other towns, then a case could be made to allocate funds for the 
proposed sidewalk to enhance access to the facility. If you wish to explore this possibility further, please 
let me know. By copy of this email, I am advising Tom Vannini, DEMHS Region 5 Coordinator, of your 
question in case he knows of any other potential Homeland Security Grant funding for your proposed 
project. Best regards. 

Rick 

 

Rick Lynn, AICP 

Executive Director 

Northwest Hills Council of Governments 

59 Torrington Road, Suite A-1 

Goshen, CT 06756 

Phone: (860) 491-9884 

Fax: (860) 491-3729 

email: rlynn@northwesthillscog.org 

 

mailto:rlynn@northwesthillscog.org
mailto:crand@salisburyct.us
mailto:jayer@northwesthillscog.org
mailto:katherine.kiefer.esq@gmail.com
mailto:jdresser@snet.net
mailto:eegan@salisburyct.us
mailto:Thomas.Vannini@ct.gov
mailto:rlynn@northwesthillscog.org
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On Fri, Dec 4, 2015 at 11:39 AM, Curtis Rand <crand@salisburyct.us> wrote: 

Hi Rick and Jocelyn, A major objective of the Salisbury Pathways Committee is to extend a portion of the 
sidewalk between Salisbury Central School and the new firehouse in between the villages of Lakeville 
and Salisbury. The firehouse is the emergency evacuation center for the school, and the portion of the 
sidewalk that has not yet been constructed needs to traverse a brook along Rt 44. 
 
Question for you: do you know of any funds in Homeland Security that would allow us to extend this 
short section of sidewalk? 
 
Thanks. 
 
CR 

---------------------------------------- 

mailto:crand@salisburyct.us
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